
I am writing in support of HB3239, establishing common sense limits/restrictions on where cannabis may be processed.  The 
cannabis processing facility on Chehalem Mountain poses a distinct threat to the residents of the area with regard both to depletion 
of our aquifer from the anticipated degree of water draw from this facility, as well as the increased potential for fire risk and the 
severe consequence of any fire events in our area, as has been harshly demonstrated last September with the wildfire that occurred 
here.  An industrial facility using highly flammable solvents should not be allowed/zoned in a highly forested, residential and 
agricultural area such as ours.


